The Town of Otsego Town Board held a Regular Monthly Meeting on the 8th day of April, 2020 at 7:00PM by using the telecommunication package "ZOOM". This is because of the presence of Covid 19, its severity, and the necessity to practice Social Distancing.

Town Board Members Present:

Meg KiernanSupervisorSuzanne OlsonCouncilpersonTom HohenseeCouncilpersonCarina FranckCouncilpersonMatthew ZwisslerCouncilperson

Also Present:

Pamela Deane Town Clerk

Supervisor Kiernan asked everyone to please rise for the Pledge of Allegiance.

MOTION by Councilperson Hohensee, seconded by Councilperson Franck, to accept the minutes of March 11th as presented.

MOTION CARRIED: All were in favor.

Supervisor Kiernan read correspondence received since last month's meeting.

Supervisor Kiernan gave a financial report. The Board discussed the following balances in the various accounts:

 General Savings:
 \$ 4,714.95
 General Checking:
 \$297,886.69

 Highway Savings:
 \$ 7,862.05
 Hwy Checking:
 \$640,364.20

 Building Reserve Fund:
 \$148,158.38
 Hwy Equipment Fund:
 \$344,467.05

 Building Reserve CD:
 \$25,000.00
 Hwy Reserve CD:
 \$25,000.00

MOTION by Councilperson Hohensee, seconded by Councilperson Olson, to accept the financial report as presented and make the necessary transfers.

MOTION CARRIED: All were in favor.

MOTION by Councilperson Franck, seconded by Councilperson Zwissler to pay the bills and make the necessary transfers.

GENERAL: #31-#54 \$ 7,866.60 HWY: #284-#301 \$ 14,566.42

MOTION CARRIED: All were in favor.

Councilperson Franck reported that the April Safety Meeting with the Highway Department has been cancelled. The Watershed meeting in April has also been cancelled.

Supervisor Kiernan informed the Town Board that it will be imposable to meet the proposed revenue in the 2020 Town Budget due to the Coronavirus. To name a few the Coroavirus has caused the closing of restaurants, car dealerships, and the Dreams Park resulting in a significant drop in sales tax and mortgage tax revenue the Town Board was counting on. She has asked Highway Superintendent Bill Hribar to keep expenses down.

MOTION by Councilperson Franck to adjourn.

MOTION CARRIED: All were in favor.

Meeting ended at 7:17PM.

Next Regular Meeting will be May 13th at 7:00PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Pamela Deane/Town Clerk